

Multi-Zonal Service Symposium of Narcotics Anonymous Minutes
June 17th, 2026

Open with a moment of silence, followed by Service Prayer.

“God, grant us knowledge that we may serve according to Your Divine precepts. Instill in us a sense of your purpose. Make us servants of your will and grant us a bond of selflessness that this may truly be your work, not ours, in order that no addict, anywhere, need die from the horrors of addiction.”

Attendance:

Trusted Servants			Trusted Servants			Members @ Large
Facilitator	Scott M.	P	Registration	Amber C.	P	Anne K.
Co Facilitator	OPEN		Programming	Amanda M. Cindi B.	P P	
Treasurer	Randie B.	P	IT	Barry B.	A	
Co-Treasurer	Kristin R.	P	PR (Local committee)	Tonia R.	P	
Recorder	Katie C.	P	Facilities	Ben T.	P	
Arts & Graphics	Alicia A.	P	Local Host	OPEN		
Merchandise	Bryan A.	P				

Introductions were made (see members at large in attendance above)

NA-versaries:

Randie B. 6/10 39 Years

Approval of Minutes: Unanimously approved

Reports:

Facilitator:

We are just over 100 days away from the MZSS, and it is important that we maintain our momentum. Registrations continue to come in steadily.

I have been attending the programming workgroup meetings. Last week, Cindi called me about the if the hotel contract includes complimentary room. It is one for every 45 room nights. It was suggested that we offer this room to Francis for his history presentation.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve.

Scott M.

MZSS VI Facilitator

Co Facilitator:

OPEN

Recorder:

No Report

Treasurer:

Posted the budget with the current balance at the bank that day. We got a few more in as Kristin has probably reported on her spreadsheet. Other than that, just keep them coming in. It looks like people are registering.

Co Treasurer:

Randie has uploaded the bank balance and I have uploaded everything we've received so far in the square (on Discord). I'm not familiar with discord, but do we have a channel? I will add these to the discord periodically so everyone can see them.

Arts & Graphics:

Working on the stuff with merchandise graphics, but want to wait for that to be finalized as far as the design so the aesthetic can be the same for the slide deck. Now that Brian and I have met and hammered out what it looks like, that will be in his reports, but that way the slide deck will be complimentary that we give to presenters. At this point I don't think there's anything else I should be doing. Also I'm working on newsletter submission for Ben for the Mid-America Region. It doesn't come out for a little bit, but he sent me the latest copy so I can get an idea of what the format looks like. Banner bids should be coming next month.

Facilities:

I don't have anything new this month. I did get that help wanted thing uploaded into the discord. I had the Mid America social presenter make that for me so I won't take all credit. Before I put it out there I wanted to make sure we all approved of it. I do need to get with the hotel and schedule a meeting, but for those of you who didn't know, I changed positions with the post office so I had to wrap up being a carrier and go to Kansas City for training for a week and a half and I just finished that all up. So that's the craziness going on. I will call this week and hopefully set up to meet with her before the next meeting.

IT:

Greetings in recovery,

I will not be at our meeting tonight. We did have an issue with square losing connection with web site again. This one was on me. I ran an update of the site, checked the forms and the shop but did not attempt to complete an order. This error will not occur again. (There might be other errors. LOL). Any questions you can text. I will be in a staff meeting starting at 5:30pm, I should be out by our meeting time. I will then be with the grandkids where I can answer questions.

ILS,

Barry

402.612.8137

Merchandise:

I am continuing to monitor the orders as they come in through my email. I shared with discord a picture of the mug design from Alicia. A couple of notes on that – on the left side underneath the logo there will be space for the name and clean date. In the middle, we're still playing with the design of that pyramid and we'll get it to look a little more square. On the right side, keep in mind that this is not a picture of a physical item, this is an overlay of a digital design laid over a mug, so anything that looks a little strange or wonky is a result of that. That's all I've got.

Programming:

Hello MZSSNA workgroup,

The Programming workgroup met last on June 8th. We are working on narrowing, combining, focusing workshop topics, with a healthy list still to whittle down. We have a small workgroup meeting this weekend to work more closely on this and bring their

work to our next programming meeting on 6/22. We have begun to reach out to potential presenters, and that will be our main focus, once we finalize topics further. We do have interest in using any extra hotel room nights we get for the history workshop presenters, if that is an option with this hotel contract.

Our next Programming meetings are for the following MONDAYS @ 6:30p central time: June 22nd, July 13th, July 27th, August 10th, and August 24th.

In loving service,
Amanda M in Omaha
Cindi B in Tulsa

PR to Professionals:

Greetings MZSS Family,

There is not much to report this month.

Much of my time has been devoted to my husband's healthcare needs, including numerous medical appointments and emergency room visits. His renal failure continues to worsen, and he is in need of a kidney transplant. He is also experiencing frequent periodic episodes of nausea and vomiting.

I continue to search for email addresses for relevant professionals and organizations. To date, only a limited number have been provided by members in the Wichita area.

Also awaiting responses from participating zones regarding possible contributions toward the luncheon expense so that we can determine the budget.

Several members of the planning team have asked whether volunteers assisting with the event may receive a complimentary luncheon or whether they will be expected to purchase a ticket. I told them I would bring the question forward on their behalf.

In the meantime, we continue to inform Wichita-area members about available service opportunities and are working to build enthusiasm and support for the presentation.

In Loving Service,
Tonia R.
Mid-America Region

Registration:

Registrations have been coming in. I got the report that Kristin shared, I believe we have about 25 people registered right now. I need to compare what she posted to what I've received so far. Thanks.

Host: OPEN

Old Business

- It was brought up that a member had asked Alicia about getting a color of t-shirt that wasn't originally available (Orange), to which she was agreeable
 - After some discussion, it was agreed upon that we didn't want it to get out of hand
 - It was also agreed that as long as the orange option became available as a short sleeve t-shirt option to all as a pre-order only item, that would be allowed
 - Barry was asked if that would be possible, even though registration had already opened
 - He mentioned it would actually be fairly easy
 - **Adding Orange to the pre-order only for short sleeve shirts was approved**
- Co-Facilitator is open
- Host is open

New Business

- It was suggested that Barry rename the “minutes” tab to “reports”
 - This way, everyone can upload reports/spreadsheets to one channel
- Does everyone approved of the help wanted flyer?
 - No concerns voiced
 - We’ve already seen it posted
- Requested that Ben take a video of the hotel when he goes
 - Would help with planning
- Cindi mentioned that every time she hits the home button on a laptop, it gives an error message
 - She will let Barry know
- The mugs will be blue on white and the skyline is actually the Wichita skyline
- Next programming meetings
 - July 13th
 - July 27th
 - August 10th
 - August 24th
- Cindi reached out to Francis C. about doing a workshop
 - Already working with the Show Me Region
 - Has some great ideas
 - Looking at some history of the Show Me Region
 - Excited about recounting some of the history of the Basic Text in Wichita
 - Knows Tim S., wants to combine with him
 - 3rd world convention was at this very hotel
 - Has a bunch of history about this too
 - Would also be available for other workshops or panels
- Some members asked about getting a complimentary luncheon
 - Consensus was they need to pay their own way
- Because Francis C. is from California, it was suggested that we offer him our promo room
- Hotel cut off for rate is 8/30
 - We need 20 nights Thursday, 70 Friday and Saturday
 - Ben will get a report from the hotel
 - Reach out to those who registered asking if they need a room
 - Possibly do a email blast or post on socials
 - Alicia will make something to post on socials and then post to discord for us to share
 - Discussed giving free room to Francis C. and Tim S.
 - Have to reach our room nights in order to have comped room
 - Will only be comped Friday and Saturday night
- Scott emailed Rick C. from Midwest zone because they don’t meet until August, but will try to get discussion going about contributing \$300
 - Will follow up because Tonia needs to know by 8/15
 - Suggested to budget without Midwest funding to be safe
 - PSZF meets July 17th, should be okay with donating
 - Can probably actually give more than \$300, Mid America has contributed a lot to PSZF over the years

- Southern zone is a dumpster fire, but will bring up prior to zonal meeting
 - Maybe RD's can donate
- Tonia brought up purchasing registrations to donate to a raffle
 - Don't normally do that because we depend on that income
 - If it is purchased that would be okay
 - Could potentially use a coupon code or email registration

Next Meeting July 15th 6:30pm CDT

Zoom ID: 893 0694 9518

Passcode: 1953

Close with the 3rd Step Prayer